
South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

September 29, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova –(Absent)

Dot Ague recorded the meeting for her personal use.

Attendees: Mark Houser, Pat Krebs, Jerry and Gail Klee, John Vanderhoof, Sarah Rogers, Dot Ague, Jane Popko, Dawn Blauch, Matt Donahue, and Connie Brossman.

Public Comment:
Pat Krebs – Commented about the American Rescue Plan funding options including the possible use for the Municipal Authority sewer projects and even subsidizing local businesses negatively impacted by Covid.
Jane Popko – Inquired about the availability of the prior year budgets archived by the Township.  Eberly mentioned scanned budgets from 2004 through current have been located after extensive research.
Special Orders:
None
Old Business:
None
New Business:
The 2021 Budget Development of the General Fund (01): Revenue, Public Works, and Police sections along with the Fire Tax Fund (04) and K-9 Fund (36) were presented. 
A balanced K-9 budget was presented to the Board with minimal changes from the 2021 approved budget. This $3,000 annual budget is funded primarilry on donations and fund-raising initiatives for the K-9 program.

Eberly presented the proposed 2022 Fire Tax Fund budget, which is funded from the annual fire tax assessed to all taxable property owners in the Township. Campbelltown’s budget remained the same as the 2021 approved budget and Lawn incorporated their annual loan payment for their recently purchased fire truck as well as an estimated $75,000 for the sale of the old fire truck which will be replaced in 2022.

The Police budget was presented by the Chief with minor increases from the prior year and incorporated a 3% salary increase per the collective bargaining agreement with the Police Association. 
The Public Works Department was presented which incorporated the creation/reorganization of the new Assistant Manager role due to the upcoming retirement of Scott Galbraith. Capital requests incorporated into the 2022 budget included a $25K new boom mower and a $10K new Xmark mower to replace equipment at the end of their operational life. Overall, with these requests the 2022 Public Works budget increased by $8,500 over the 2021 approved budget.
Eberly reviewed the Revenue section of the proposed 2022 General Fund budget, which included an overall projected increase from $3.4M to $3.58M for 2022 primarily based on increases to the Earned Income line totaling approximately $150,000 more anticipated revenues.
Good and Welfare- 

None.
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 7: 44PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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